West Virginia Connecting Communities

PO Box 973
Charleston WV  25324

October 2, 2013
Subject:
Membership drive and update from the West Virginia Connecting Communities organization. 
Dear friends,

It has been a busy year.  About a year ago, the West Virginia Cycling Foundation (WVCF) with the help of Kasey Russell decided to get active again and attempt to make improvements for bicycling and walking in West Virginia.  As an organization I can say we have made that change.    WVCF has gone from a dormant organization with 5 board members to 11 board members from around the state all contributing great knowledge and their time.  WVCF has hired Kasey part time as executive director to supply the constant energy needed for these efforts to succeed. The organization has been renamed West Virginia Connecting Communities (WVCC).  We have held meetings in Buckannnon and Charleston and elected new officers as well as updated our bylaws.

Now we need your help.  We are seeking 115 paid membership by the end of the year.  This is an achievable goal and we are well on our way.  Please join us as we make positive change for bicycling and walking in West Virginia.  Please read below some of the highlights happening with the organization and feel assured any funds given will help make West Virginia a great place to bike and walk.  It's been a great year. 
WVCC with the help of Delegates Danny Wells, Nancy Guthrie, Meshea Poore, Tim Manchin and John McCuskey introduced the "Bike Bill,” HB3021, which consisted of establishing a 3 foot passing rule for motorists, repealing the side path law and repealing the current language stating that bicyclists ride on the far right of highways.  (Update: after passing two House committees the bill died on third reading in the House). 
WVCC sent Christiaan Abildso to attend the National Bike Summit in Washington, DC. He walked the halls of Capitol Hill asking for support for walking and bicycling.  He met Congresswoman Capito, met with staff for Senators Rockefeller and Manchin and Congressmen Rahall and McKinley.  The summit was a great way to learn about cycling at the national level as well as listen to what is happening around the country.  The lineup of speakers included USDOT Secretary Ray LaHood, Indianapolis Mayor Greg Ballard, and New York City Transportation Commissioner Janette Sadik-Khan.     

WVCC is live with a new website, www.wvconnectingcommunities.com  Please check it out and let us know what you think and help us fill it with useful content.  
On August 2-4, Kasey attended Winning Campaign Training, hosted by Alliance for Bicycling and Walking in White Plains, NY.  Kasey came back with a great strategy for raising funds, setting our legislative agenda and making bike improvements for Route 9 near Harper’s Ferry and the Charleston to Huntington corridor.

WVCC and the Regional Intergovernmental Council (Charleston's local MPO) sponsored a MAP-21 workshop last week.  Advocacy Advance conducted the sessions, with WV Department 

of Transportation speakers updating everyone on the state’s perspective. Over 70 people attended the workshop, and we all left with a lot of ideas on how to move cycling and walking projects forward in WV. 
WVCC's next meeting, which will be a Board Meeting as well as a general membership meeting, will be on Thursday, October 24 at 4:00 p.m. This meeting will be in conjunction with the Create WV conference in Richwood, WV.  Please join us in person or via teleconference.  Also consider attending the Create WV Conference. You can learn more by visiting, www.createwv.org.  Our meeting will focus on WVCC’s legislative agenda for the 2014 Session starting in January. WVCC is also hosting a ride and walk on the Richwood Tri County Rail Trail Friday at 4:00 p.m. 

WVCC is also organizing a legislative bike ride during Interims Sunday, October 20 at 3:30 in 
Charleston.  Come join the ride, it will be a great chance to show you support for cycling as well as a great chance to speak with your state representative.  We hope to make this an annual event; this is the first, so we will build the movement from here. 
As you can see WVCC is hitting the ground running.  One blessing was having a few thousand dollars in the bank from prior WVCF activities and start-up funding from WV Citizen Action Group.  But to continue this aggressive agenda we will need funds.  Please help us reach our goals.  Your generous contribution can make bicycling and walking more accommodating and safer in West Virginia and more importantly in your community. 

--Board member Christiaan Abildso 
I believe that West Virginia Connecting Communities is doing this.  We are reaching out to the many organizations in the state and asking them how we can help. Let us continue learning, expanding, and helping to make the connections to schools, parks or your place of work so you can walk or ride a bike safely.   
Sincerely,
Dennis A Strawn
President
West Virginia Connecting Communities
“My belief, based on my Summit experience, and my own advocacy work in Morgantown is that WV should have a statewide ped/bike coalition with a paid director to coordinate and unify advocacy groups from around the state, assist advocates in identifying ped/bike transportation projects and funding sources, educate advocates on the funding process (MPOs, WVDOH, etc), assist groups in promoting bicycle tourism, and lobby state leaders on ped/bike-friendly policies.”  


  











